Garfield City Council Meeting January 9, 2024

Prayer and Pledge of Allegiance
Call to Order – 
Roll Call- Roll called by Recorder-Treasurer Christal Allen
Council Member Smead- Present			
Council Member Rambo- Present
Council Member Teeselink- Present
Council Member Kitterman- Present
City Attorney- attending via Facebook
Guests and Visitors
Carol Moralez
Tomas Moralez
David Carpio
Carol Moralez- President Upskill NWA, addressed the council, giving a presentation introducing Upskill NWA, an organization that provides free education to qualifying individuals looking to enter the medical field.

Minutes December 12, 2023
Council Member Smead moved to approve December 12, 2023, Public Forum minutes and Council Meeting Minutes as presented.
Seconded by Council Member Rambo
All in favor, motion carried.

Council Members agreed to deviate from the agenda to address Item 4-Resolution 191
David Carpio addressed the council stating that his Sales Tax permit has been received but is still awaiting the Used Car Dealer’s License from the state. 
After discussion, Council Member Kitterman moved to delete Resolution 191.
Seconded by Council Member Teeselink.
Council Member Smead-Yes, Council Member Rambo-Yes, Council Member Teeselink-Yes, 
Council Member Kitterman-Yes
All in favor, motion carried.

Committee Reports
Planning Commission
Officers were elected at the December 28, 2023, meeting. Dan Greisen was elected as Chairperson, Trevor Michaud elected as Co-Chairperson.
Water Department
December unaccounted for water loss 11%. Lost Bridge Water meeting minutes were provided. 
Mayor Blackburn called the meeting into executive session at 6:44 PM to discuss water security issues.
Meeting called back into order at 6:49 PM.
Council Member Teeselink moved to allow Mayor Blackburn to proceed with prosecution of water theft.
Seconded by Council Member Smead. 
Council Member Smead-Yes, Council Member Rambo-Yes, Council Member Teeselink-Yes, Council Member Kitterman-Yes.
All in favor, motion carried. 
Code Enforcement
Mayor Blackburn addressed the council reporting that the property on HWY 62 east of the city limits has been turned over to ADEQ for investigation. 
He has reached out to the Arkansas Municipal League and Arkansas History Commission regarding concerns about the upkeep of the current Garfield Elementary School building which will be closed after the completion of this school year. 
He is attempting communication with Neat Crete regarding the property west of the medical clinic.
Leach project is complete. Garfield 62 LLC has a portable building business setting up at their location. 
Wilson Rd project reimbursement process is still underway.
Generator grant project was approved for $53.556.59, as of October 1, 2023, reported funds expended is $33,272.88. They are looking for ways to utilize remaining funds which in part is being spent on a solar powered charging station at the Hamilton Park pavilion.

Council Member Kitterman moved to approve committee reports as presented.
Seconded by Council Member Smead
All in favor, motion carried.
Unfinished Business
Proposed Ordinance Designating Persons Who Can Conduct Business with City-2nd reading
Council Member Smead moved to read proposed ordinance by title only.
Seconded by Council Member Rambo
Council Member Teeselink-Yes, Council Member Kitterman-Yes, Council Member Smead-Yes, Council Member Rambo-Yes.
All in favor, motion carried.
Recorder-Treasurer Christal Allen read proposed ordinance by title only
Last reading to be at February 13, 2023 Council Meeting.
New Business
Berry & Associates 2023 Agreed Upon Procedure
Council Member Kitterman moved to contract with Berry & Associates for the 2023 Agreed Upon Procedure.
Seconded by Council Member Teeselink
Council Member Smead-Yes, Council Member Rambo-Yes, Council Member Teeselink-Yes, Council Member Kitterman-Yes.
All in favor, motion carried.



Resolution Appointing City Attorney-Resolution 196
Current City Attorney Mike Bearden addressed the council via phone expressing his desire to continue as the city attorney and with no changes to rates. 
After discussion, Council Member Smead moved to adopt proposed Resolution appointing Mike Bearden as city attorney for 2024.
Seconded by Council Member Rambo. 
Council Member Smead-Yes, Council Member Rambo-Yes, Council Member Teeselink-Yes, Council Member Kitterman-Yes.
All in favor, motion carried.
Council Member Teeselink asked if there has been any progress in retrieving funds from the former contractor for the Hamilton Park pavilion. City Attorney Bearden advised that when the total amount of expenditures for the construction has been received, he will move forward with the demand on the bond company.

Resolution City Council Meeting Rules 2024-Resolution 197
After discussion, Council Member Kitterman moved to adopt proposed Resolution for Council Meeting rules for 2024.
Seconded by Council Member Teeselink. 
Council Member Smead-Yes, Council Member Rambo-Yes, Council Member Teeselink-Yes, Council Member Kitterman-Yes.
All in favor, motion carried.

Resolution code of Council Meeting Code of Conduct 2024-Resolution 198
After discussion, Council Member Kitterman moved to adopt proposed Resolution for the code of conduct of Council Meetings.
Seconded by Council Member Smead.
Council Member Smead-Yes, Council Member Rambo-Yes, Council Member Teeselink-Yes, Council Member Kitterman-Yes.
All in favor, motion carried.

Resolution 2023 Budget Reconciliation-Resolution 199
After discussion, Council Member Smead moved proposed Resolution for the 2023 Budget Reconciliation.
Seconded by Council Member Teeselink.
Council Member Smead-Yes, Council Member Rambo-Yes, Council Member Teeselink-Yes, Council Member Kitterman-Yes.
All in favor, motion carried.
City Financials
After discussion, Council Member Teeselink moved to approve the December 2023 Financials as presented.
Seconded by Council Member Smead. 
All in favor, motion carried.

Mayor Blackburn advised council members to read over ordinance 133.
The Legislative Audit committee report has been received and will be discussed at the February meeting.
Council Member Kitterman requested an update on the food truck court at the old Buss Stop location. Mayor Blackburn advised that construction is planned to continue when the weather permits. There is a pile of debris that needs to be hauled off that can be used to cover up a whistle on city property. 
Council Member Rambo reported that there is asphalt crumbling on North Wimpy Jones Rd. Mayor Blackburn confirmed that he will be going over the roads with Boston Concrete to look for divets, etc. and will look at this location as well. 
Adjourn
Council Member Kitterman moved to adjourn. 
Seconded by Council Member Teeselink.
All in favor, motion carried. 
Adjourned at 7:27 PM.

Passed and approved this _______ day of ________ 2024.
Gary Blackburn                                                             Christal J. Allen
Approved, Mayor Gary Blackburn                            Attested, Recorder-Treasurer Christal Allen _____________________________                         ___________________________________






